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MY first issue is that this shouldbe  an EIS rather than EA because of the importance and the scale of this 
project. My first primary concern is about the sheer acreage you are using, and secondly that I only heard 
about this today!! 
 
Because I just heard this, I do not have time to write up my full comments on this but my major concerns are 
that you evaluate, assess and analyze  
-all health issues related to smoke and particulates 
- all concerns about air quality, water quality and soil quality;  
-impacts on all issues raised by County Commissioner Anna Hansen, because they are so complete; 
-I have serious concerns abut the number of prescribed burns and burn days and the possibility an uncontrolled 
fire could be triggered by any of your prescribed burns, and indeed near to our houses.  
 
We need FAR more transparency, including location-based information of all the treatments, without which we 
do not know what you are doing and where you are doing it, so how are we supposed to comment on it.  
 
I would also like to seriously complain about the fact that there there was no notification to the residents of my 
affected neighborhood, we have received no announcements about meetings, thus no way to be informed or to 
voice an opinion.  
 
Also you are discussing a highly concentrated residential area whether in Rio en Medio or Canada de los 
ALamos. While you have successfully performed  prescribed burns elsewhere, they are not in this situation - 
we and our horses and our other animals as well as thousands of humans are at risk, thus it is shocking that 
there is this little transparency. One thing goes wrong and we could lose everything - and we are 8th generation 
on this land.  
 
I have many other comments but your 30 day insufficient does not allow me to respond. Please set up a 
meeting with Canada de los Alamos pronto!! 
 


